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MEDIA RELEASE  

Trial to test recreation waters for Marine Stadium 
30 March 2023 

A popular bay at the Top of The Spit in Main Beach has been opened to a broader range of recreational 
uses under a new 12-month trial that separates powered watercraft from passive recreation activity. 
 
The Gold Coast Waterways Authority’s Recreation Uses Trial in Marine Stadium will support the transition 
from a predominantly long-term anchoring site to an area that supports a range of recreation activities.  
 
At the centre of the trial activated on Friday 31 March is a Recreation Opportunities Area in the northern 300 
metres of Marine Stadium which will be reserved for non-powered watercraft, freeing up the space for 
passive leisure opportunities such as fishing, sailing, stand-up paddle boarding and kayaking. 
 
Powered watercraft can access the new jetty and pontoon through a 45-metre-wide channel and dedicated 
use area for dropping off passengers and vessel manoeuvring.  
 
GCWA Chief Executive Chris Derksema said the Recreation Uses Trial was a significant step towards realising 
the full potential of Marine Stadium as a waterways destination that everyone can enjoy.  
 
“This trial is a significant step towards fulfilling the vision of Marine Stadium outlined in line with The Spit 
Master Plan’s (2019),” Mr Derksema said. 
 
“The community feedback we’ve received for Marine Stadium has been overwhelmingly in support of a shift 
to improved access to the water by limiting the number of vessels anchored in this area.  
 
“We have also listened to concerns about the impacts of long-term anchoring on water quality which have 
been verified by the Marine Stadium Tidal Exchange Study.” 
 
The study recommended GCWA adopt a management option that separates vessels from other recreational 
uses is the most effective way of supporting a range of recreational activities within Marine Stadium. The 
establishment of a recreational opportunities area responds directly to this recommendation.  
 
Mr Derksema said the trial was underpinned by a Waterways Notice which outlines the regulations for 
vessels using each of the areas established in the Recreation Opportunities Area.  
 
“We think this management option strikes the right balance between continuing to allow access by boat 
users, but also opens up the area to others,” he said. 
 
“The Waterways Notice clearly sets out the perimeters of the new recreation opportunities area, the jetty 
and pontoon use area, and the approach channel into Marine Stadium.  
 
“We will monitor and evaluate how the trial is performing throughout the year.” 
 
The Recreation Uses Trial zone includes: 

• Recreation Opportunities Area (no powered watercraft permitted) 

• Jetty and pontoon use area (powered watercraft accepted, no anchoring or mooring) 
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• Approach channel (powered watercraft accepted, no anchoring or mooring) 

 
For more information about the Marine Stadium Recreation Uses Trial head to GCWA’s website. 
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